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Meeting opened by Commander Tubbs at 7:05pm with opening prayer given by 
Chaplain Gerry Murphy and respects paid to our flag followed. 
 
Adjutant Healy read the roll call of officers and all were present. In attendance 
was Paul Bugara of Fairview Park who desires to transfer his life membership to 
Chapter #108 from Rhode Island. Membership transfer application is present. 
 
The month of March is time for nominations. Healy conducted the roll call and 
the following were name for consideration; Commander – Russel Tubbs; Senior-
Vice – Chris Grau; Junior-Vice- Terry Kelly; Treasure – Mark Hughs and Adjutant 
– Richard Healy. Healy reminded all present that elections will take place in 
April and there is still time to have other names place on the ballot before 
elections. 
 
Treasure Mark Hughes present to the chapter an updated financial report and 
was accepted as present with all present having this report to review. Treasure 
Hughes also informed the members present that he is going through treatment 
for cancer and will have surgery in June of this year. We wish him well. 
 
Cmdr Tubbs mentioned the 6th District meeting that is taking place on April 3rd in 
Medina at Willie Marcum Chapter #72. That this chapter has passed a motion to 
reimburse members drive to this meeting would be allowed $.53 per mile round 
trip but now that the price of fuel has increased that we should amend this 
motion to allow $.70 per mile and motion was seconded and passed. 
 
Healy talked to the members about upcoming June Department DAV 
Convention and what allowance our chapter will give a member but held off 
on an amount until we know to cost. Senior-Vice Chris Grau and Commander 
Tubbs will be attending.  Healy and Walter Dryja will be asking for one day 
expense from the chapter since they will be there for training from June 20th  
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to June 23rd and need one nights lodging expense and food expense but will 
wait till prices are known by next month. 
 
Healy then spoke on chapter’s Articles of Incorporation being worked on,  
and as Department Inspector (North) there is nothing currently going on. 
Then talked about the VA Parma Clinic update and having our new transfer 
member come to see me in the office about his claim, Patient load has 
increased and we are busy.  
 
Senior-Vice Grau spoke on what is going on with the Cuyahoga County 
Veterans Service Commission, but of new property, plans for the future, 
money for special needs and 5 tenths of a mill operating budget.  
 
Healy advised all present about Memorial Day plans are starting to develop 
and will be meeting with Rocky River’s mayor, Mayor Bobst on Thursday the 
24th at 10am at City Hall. Not sure yet if there will be a Memorial Day parade 
or not but will advise all once known.   
 
No further business come before us the meeting was adjourned at 8:20pm 
with closing prayer by Chaplain Murphy and respects paid to our flag. 
 
Next chapter meeting will be April 21st and starts at 7pm.   
 
_____________________________            __________________________ 
Russel Tubbs, Commander                       Richard Healy, Adjutant  
 
Approved __________________, 2022          
 
 


